
Meeting Minutes, February 6, 2017 

 

Sheri led the pledge of allegiance - Hank offered the inspiration. 
 
Ed reported that we have 10 or 11 menu items. Some have yet to confirm.  Ed will be gone for 
two weeks - information sent out has Arlene as a contact so there will be no delay for people 
wanting to sign up for the dinner.  The music groups have been contacted - 2 out of 3 are 
confirmed - one group is almost confirmed. We have a group scheduled from 4:00 to 5:00, one 
from 5:00 to 6:00 - we will then have the 50/50 drawing and the final group will play from 6:00 to 
the end of the event. 
 
Terry reported that the banners will be in today.  He has spoken to a representative from 
Montana Broom and Brush who indicated that we can get 4 oz. containers for hot foods for the 
dinner.  He has soda pop on order.  Terry was going to speak to Lee Good about getting a 
poster on his television station 
 
Dustin has sent a proposed article via email for everyone's review.  Please look it over and get 
back to him with suggestions.  A big thank you to Dustin for covering the last two meetings for 
me!  I am sorry that I left the long meetings with decisions to him but am thankful for his 
expertise and efficiency. 
 
I have a case of multi-colored table cloths on order from the Dollar Store.  We briefly discussed 
other decorations that we may already have - I will order a few more banners/streamers as the 
others may be a bit worn as well as a few other items to refresh the decorations. Arlene is going 
to look in items stored at her house to see what is there. 
 
Dustin is getting ready to attend PETS at the end of the month.  The club will not have to 
reimburse him for his plane tick as he has other business to attend in Denver prior to PETS. 
Thanks Imerys! 
 
I sent the Grant request in.  I will follow up this week to make sure it arrived as I did not get a 
response from my email. 
 
We need to update the By Laws in light of the groups decision regarding corporate membership. 
I will see if I can find the By Laws on the web site. 
 
Arlene will be starting to recruit students for RYLA.  Interviews will be in April. 
 
Ed reminded us that we need to start working on the Scholarship process. 
 
Hank has the meal next week.  Helen has the program. 
 
Basketball ticket takers this week are Erv and Judy for Tuesday, February 7.  Erv and Helen for 
the early shift on Friday, February 10 and Helen and Marlene for the late shift on Friday 
February 10. 
 


